TO:

Kandice Talbot, Planner


FROM:
Jeff Tarling, City Arborist

DATE:
August 9, 2002
RE:

PROP, Anderson Street Project

I have recently reviewed the landscape plan for the multi-family development proposed on Anderson Street.  I offer the following comments:

-
The applicant has proposed a dense buffer of Pines on the eastern property line.  Normally, this dense buffer would be encouraged, however, because of the grade difference between the abutting Hammond Street property and this property, there is a fear that the area behind the buffer could become a screening for illegal behavior. I am recommending that the applicant reduce the number of trees proposed within this area.

-
I would recommend that the applicant install approximately nine (9) additional shade trees around the two rear buildings.  Please see the attached site plan showing the recommended location of the shade trees.

-
I have reviewed the plant list.  Based on the Technical and Design Standards and Guidelines the size for the proposed Hemlock should be 5-6 ft. tall and size of the Cornelian Cherry and Flowering Crab should be at least 2 inch caliper.

The applicant may contact me prior to installation of landscaping to discuss best locations for the proposed landscaping.  Any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
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